

RECORDS DEPARTMENT RECORDS DEPARTMENT

16 Memorial Avenue, PO Box 42 Merrylands NSW 2160

Т

E council@cumberland.nsw.gov.au W www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au

Sent: Monday, 3 July 2023 6:48 PM

To: Records Department < council@cumberland.nsw.gov.au>

Cc: ken.huang@cumberland.nsw.gov.au

Subject: [EXTERNAL] Concerns Regarding Development of Organic Pit in Residential Area

CAUTION: This email originated from outside of the organisation. Do not click links or open attachments unless you recognise the sender and know the content is safe.

To whom it may concern,

I hope this email finds you well. I am writing to express my strong opposition to the proposed development of an organic pit in our residential area. As a concerned member of the community, I believe it is crucial to address the potential negative impacts this development may have on our health, quality of life, and environment.

First and foremost, the organic pit plans to process various forms of organic waste, including incontinence and baby diapers, which may contain bio-hazardous substances. Given that there are numerous residential homes and apartments located less than 100 meters away, I am deeply concerned about the potential health risks associated with such close proximity to hazardous waste processing. The detrimental effects on air quality, odours, and the potential for the spread of harmful pathogens cannot be overlooked. It is essential that the health impact on the neighbouring community is thoroughly considered before proceeding with this development.

Furthermore, the drilling work required for the pit's construction is proposed to be conducted during weekdays and weekends. This inevitably implies the generation of significant noise pollution that will disrupt the peace and tranquillity of our community. The constant drilling sounds will not only disturb residents but may also negatively impact the well-being and concentration of children, students, and individuals who work or study from home.

Moreover, I strongly urge the council to engage experts to assess the potential traffic impact and associated health risks that this development may impose. Our roads are already heavily congested, causing inconvenience and frustration for commuters and residents alike. Adding approximately 120 trucks to the daily traffic volume, as projected for the operation of the organic pit, will undoubtedly exacerbate the current traffic woes, particularly around Church Street. This increased traffic will not only lead to longer commute times but also pose safety hazards and contribute to air pollution levels.

In light of these concerns, I implore you to reconsider the approval of the organic pit development. It is essential that alternative locations, away from densely populated residential areas, be explored. The health and well-being of the community should be prioritised, and the potential long-term negative impacts on our environment and quality of life must be thoroughly assessed.

I kindly request that you take my concerns into serious consideration and advocate for a thorough review of this development proposal. Our community's collective voice must be heard, and we should work together to ensure the best possible outcome for all residents.

Thank you for your attention to this matter, and I look forward to your prompt response.

Disclaimer

The information transmitted is intended only for the person or entity to which it is addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, retransmission, dissemination or other use of, or taking of any action in reliance upon, this information by persons or entities other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you received this unintentionally, please contact the sender and delete the material from all computers. Cumberland City Council does not warrant the material contained in this message is free from Computer virus or defect. Loss or damage incurred in use is not the responsibility of Cumberland City Council. Cumberland City Council respects your privacy and is committed to protecting it. To view our Privacy Policy please visit www.cumberland.nsw.gov.au